Convent of Mercy Nursery School Newsletter



June 2022

Summer Time

When the good weather arrives we will be spending more time outside, please ensure that you put sun cream on your child!!! Sun hats are provided

Please ensure that your child wears appropriate clothes to protect them from the sun and the correct foot wear for climbing and running in the Nursery playground.

REMINDER

We are closed on <u>Friday 17th June</u> to allow those children joining us in September 2022 to visit the Nursery.

Parents Questionnaire

We will be sending out a questionnaire via the school website app to each family next week to ask for feedback on your child's time in the Nursery school. Please take the time to complete the questionnaire and make suggestions as to how we could develop the service we provide.

Please return all questionnaires by $\underline{22^{nd} June}$ - we will use your suggestions to inform the School Development Plan.

Over the years we have developed a school website, extended the car park, put in a path for those walking to school and painting the main wall in the car park.

End of Term

The Nursery will close at 11.00am on Wednesday 29th June.

The last day for dinners will be Tuesday 28th June.

Please ensure that all outstanding dinner and snack monies are paid before the end of term.

Board of Governors - Parent Representative

We are currently looking for volunteers for the role of 'Parent Representative' on the Board of Governors. The role of parent governor is to work along with the Board of Governors to make decisions regarding the running of the Nursery school.

The role of 'Parent Governor' is normally for four years (due to COVID the current Board of Governors has been extended to 2023 then will be reconstituted) - with meetings normally held once a term and training available throughout the year. If you have any experience in human resources, health, education, financial or legal issues we would be grateful if you would consider taking on this role. If you would like additional information on the role of the Board of Governors or a Nomination Form please speak to Miss Donoghue.

If you would be interested in taking on this role please complete the 'Nomination Form' and ask two other parents of the children within the school to either propose or second your nomination. Once all nominations are received a vote will be held. Please note that with all adults involved with the running of the school a police check would be carried out on the successful candidate.

Closing date for nomination Monday 20th June.

Lending Library

Please return all Lending Library Bags & books by
Thursday 16th June.

Treasure Hunt

Please send in any outstanding Treasure Hunt sponsorship money by <u>Thursday 16th June</u>.

Theme of the Month

The themes for the month will be the summer, the seaside and mini beasts. We will be watching our caterpillars grow and will set them free when they become butterflies. We will be reinforcing all the colours this month and preparing the children for their move to P1.

Reports

We will be sending home a copy of your child's End of Year Report on Wednesday 15th June - please read, sign and date this copy and when it is returned we will provide you with your own copy.

Primary One

We will be making a display to inform you who will be in your child's class next year. We will be sending out a message via the school website to ask you who will be your child's teacher.

We would like to wish everyone a lovely summer and to say 'Good Luck' to all the boys and girls moving to P1 and a big 'thank you' to all the mummies, daddies and families for all their support during their child's time in the Nursery.

